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I am Dr. Mae Winchester, an obstetrician and gynecologist in Kansas.  My studies focus on maternal 

fetal medicine, commonly referred to as high risk pregnancies.  I see around 60 patients a week. 

Medication abortion is one of the safest procedures in medicine.  The rate of significant complication 

from a medication abortion is half that of a routine colonoscopy (1, 2).  The rate of mortality is 43 times 

less than that of a pregnancy at term (3, 4). 

So-called abortion reversal, on the other hand, has not been studied and has not been proven safe for 

patients.   Dr. Delgado, a California physician has led unethical and unmonitored research on women 

which has inspired HB 2274.  He has offered two studies, both of which are purely observational and 

suffer from small sample size, lack of long-term follow-up, and no oversight by an institutional review 

board or ethics committee that put those patients in potential danger (5, 6).  When Dr. Delgado’s results 

were combined with other studies in a systematic review by Dr. Grossman, in an attempt to better study 

so-called reversal, there was “no credible evidence that using medication after mifepristone is better 

than expectant management in a continuing pregnancy and suggesting otherwise is scientifically 

untenable” (7).   

In any other field of medicine, potential drugs and treatments must undergo rigorous and extensive 

randomized controlled trials to prevent undue harm to patients. There have been no such studies on 

abortion reversal.  There is no credible data on the safety or efficacy of this concept.  At this time, 

“abortion reversal” is purely experimental.  

HB 2274 asks physicians to knowingly mislead their patients.  So-called “abortion reversal” has not been 

proven to be effective or safe, and to state as such is dishonest.  This interferes with patients’ rights to 

make personal medical decisions based on adequate information.  Physicians should not be mandated 

to lie to a patient for someone else’s political gain.   

To assume that “abortion reversal” may be effective is to place women into an unmonitored research 

experiment. The women of Kansas are valued citizens, not women upon which to be experimented.  To 

give them deceitful information as HB 2274 would mandate, is ethically and morally wrong.  It is every 

humans right to receive relevant and accurate information so that they can make sound decisions about 

their potential treatments. 

HB 2274 introduces dangerous political interference that puts the health of Kansas women at risk.  

Allowing falsified data to find its way into our legislation and the health of women is wrong. 
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